NIMSS Oversight Committee

Conference Call

Thursday, August 2, 2007

11:00 am Eastern

ATTENDEES:

NERA:  Daniel Rossi

NCRA:  Arlen Leholm, Marshall Martin, Christina Hamilton

SAAESD:  Eric Young, Donna Pearce, Lisa Collins, David Morrison

WAAESD: Colin Kaltenbach, Harriet Sykes

System Update and Admin. Conference Call Report – Rubie Mize

1. Web Server Statistics for NIMSS

Period covered:  Six weeks, from Mon-18-Jun-2007 02:02 to Mon-30-Jul-2007 02:02 (42.00 days).

Figures in parentheses refer to the 7-day period ending 30-Jul-2007 04:30.
Successful requests: 528,671 (86,637) 
Average successful requests per day: 12,587 (12,376) 

Successful requests for pages: 307,545 (53,255)
Average successful requests for pages per day: 7,322 (7,607)
Failed requests: 50,299 (8,331) 
Redirected requests: 29,102 (4,464) 
Distinct files requested: 45,331 (21,036) 
Distinct hosts served: 24,392 (6,561) 
Data transferred: 12.11 gigabytes (1.90 gigabytes) 
Average data transferred per day: 295.17 megabytes (277.96 megabytes) 

New Registration during reporting period = 171

Weekly Average [based on Mon-Fri workdays only] = 27 

We will be addressing the “failed requests” and will try to identify the causes and solutions.  

2. Since the last NIMSS Oversight Committee teleconference on May 1, 2007, the regional system administrators had met once on June 5, 2007.  The main focus of the meeting was the testing and debugging of the new ESCOP homepage at NCSU.  Also discussed were the peer review guidelines linked in NIMSS that will be revised by the Executive Directors, and the 500-series proposals that are in the pipeline.

3. An account for the $32,500 for NIMSS for FY2007 has now been set up in Rutgers.  The proposal was approved and the funding came as a grant from CSREES.  The plan is to have a fulltime programmer hired by this fall.  Dr. Rossi will meet with Dr. Otto to discuss the possibility of having the NIMSS fund transferred to Rutgers as an off the top.  

Other:

· Dr. Arlen Leholm introduced the new Assistant Director and System Admin for the North Central Region, Christina Hamilton, to the committee. 

· Eric asked whether it was possible to filter out System Administrator and ED hits in the NIMSS system so the statistics could show only “external” users. 

· Members stated that we need better linkage or coordination between NIMSS and CRIS.

· One problem that has been brought to our attention from AA’s is that individual participants think that once they are approved as a participant in a multistate project that they can move forward and don’t understand that they or their college coordinator has to complete a 416/417 CRIS form.  A suggestion was made that maybe a reminder message could be added to the approval notice that would remind them to fill out the CRIS forms.

· There still seems to be a little confusion with annual reporting…NIMSS is set-up to send out 30, 60 and 90 day reminders to the AA of each project that has not submitted their annual report in NIMSS, therefore refusing the approval of an annual meeting announcement if the previous year’s annual report has not been entered into NIMSS and it is an issue with both the Directors and System Administrators

Future Meeting:

· Next System Admin conference call is Tuesday, September 11th at 11:00 am Eastern

· Next NIMSS Oversight Committee conference call is Thursday, October 18th at 2:00 pm Eastern

